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Date:   December 10, 2024 
 
Subject:  Update on the Migration of Data for the Plan Benefit Package (PBP) Sandbox 

 

On November 14, 2024, CMS sent an HPMS memorandum entitled "Migration of the Plan 
Benefit Package (PBP) Sandbox.” Within this communication, we noted that in late December 
2024 “CMS will take another snapshot of your CY 2025 data from the PBP sandbox on HPMS 
production to refresh the PBP sandbox on the new website.” 

We have received feedback from some organizations that would like to forgo the late December 
2024 data refresh from the PBP sandbox on HPMS production to the new website 
(https://hpmssandbox.cms.gov). 

Considering this feedback, CMS will permit organizations to indicate how they want to proceed: 

Organizations have the following options: 

1. CMS will copy your CY 2025 data from the PBP sandbox on HPMS production to the 
PBP sandbox on the new website. Do NOT complete the survey, as CMS will perform 
this action by default.  

2. CMS will copy your CY 2025 data from the PBP module on HPMS production to the 
PBP sandbox on the new website. You must complete the survey. 

3. Do NOT refresh my data in the PBP sandbox on the new website. You must complete 
the survey.  

 

To elect option #2 or #3, please complete the following form: 
https://surveys.CMS.gov/jfe/form/SV_3r7UAFeSWTISZEy 

All responses are due no later than 5:00 p.m. ET on December 23, 2024. 

For questions regarding this communication, please contact the HPMS helpdesk at 
HPMS@cms.hhs.gov. 
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